

GUARLFORD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 8th JULY 2013
Present



Councillor Mr     M       Huskinson    Chairman 
                                           Councillor  Mr    A 
Medcalf

                                           Councillor  Mrs   J         Hadley-Roberts, 

                                                               Mr   T          West    Tree Warden
                                                               Mr
 J     
Sommerville         Clerk

1. Apologies
Cllr Mayner Cllr Jones  Cllr Simpson Mr T Stock. Mr R Chamings and Cllr Hill
2. Public question and answer
 No members of the public were present. 
3. Code of Conduct and Declarations of Interest

3.1. Parish Councillors were reminded that, as required by the Parish Council Code of Conduct Order 2001, they should notify the MHDC Monitoring Officer of any changes to their Register of Interests or the receipt of any unrecorded gifts or hospitality.  They should also declare any personal or prejudicial interests in any of the items of this meeting.

3.2. There were no declarations of personal or prejudicial interest. 
3.3. The meeting noted the requirement for each Councillor to submit Register of Interests forms to Malvern Hills District Council.  The Clerk will re-send the email to the Councillors with the forms attached for completion and return. (Action Clerk)
4. The Race Relations and Crime and Disorder Acts
           All the business carried out and decisions made at this meeting have observed the requirements of the above acts.

5. Acceptance of the Previous Minutes

5.1  The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 13th May 2013, having been circulated, were taken as read, approved by the Council as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
5.2    The minutes of the Parish Council Annual Meeting held on 13th May 2013, having been circulated, were taken as read and approved by the Council as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.  
6. Report by PC Sarah Ransome-Williams, Local Police Officer
In her absence the Clerk read out her report for two periods

 1st May to 1st June 2013:

ASB nil; Violent crime nil; Burglary nil; Theft –Vehicle crime 1 (fruit from an unattended vehicle); Criminal damage nil; RTC – 1 collision but investigation has been closed as damage only; 
1st June to 1st July 2013: 
ASB 1 (dog out of control); Assaults nil; Burglary nil; Criminal damage nil; Theft 1 (tips jar at local pub); Vehicle crime nil; RTC nil.   
7. Report by Councillor T Wells

There was no report.  
8. Report by Mr Tony Stock, Public Path Warden and a Neighbourhood Watch Leader
8.1. Mr Stock had sent his apologies.  There was nothing of significance to report.  

8.2. It was agreed that a letter of thanks should be sent to Mr Colin Lettice who had decided to withdraw from the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme so far as it applied to Bamford Close residents.
9. Report by Mr R Chamings, Malvern Hills Conservators
9.1. Mr Chamings had sent his apologies.  He had just returned from his holiday. There was no report.  
10. Report by Mr D Hill,  Chairman Village Hall Committee

          The Clerk read out Don Hill’s report.  A copy is attached herewith.     

11. Report by Cllr Dr E Jones, Chairman Guarlford History Group
         Cllr Jones had sent his apologies. There was no report.
12. Parish Environment
12.1   The meeting welcomed Mr Tim West as the new Tree Warden whose appointment was approved. It was agreed that the Clerk will endeavour to source for him any useful literature on this subject which Worcestershire County Council may have available. (Action Clerk)  
12.2  The meeting also requested the Clerk to chase up Richard Chamings on the issue of grass cutting in the village by the Conservators.  (Action Clerk).
13. Planning

13.1. SWDP update. Nothing of significance to report although the meeting did note the planning application for Kempsey being made by Welbeck Homes.
13.2. Local building project at Clevelode.  The meeting noted that the Clerk had been in contact with Mr and Mrs Craig following the last meeting.  He had informed them that we believed that their property was in the parish of Powick and not Guarlford.  Mrs Craig had made investigations which confirmed this to be the case. 
13.3. In regard to the MHDC Planning Development Quality Tour the Clerk had sent an email to them about the Homestead as requested at the last meeting. 
14. Liaison with Other Bodies

                 Nothing of significance to report. 
15. Waste Recycling
                       Nothing of significance to report. 
16. Finance

16.1. The Clerk had submitted the Annual Return to the External Auditor by 30th June as requested although he had inadvertently overlooked one deadline for publishing on the Parish Noticeboard the period of 14 days advance notice to advise members of the public that they could inspect the accounts and documents. He had explained this to the Auditors. 

16.2. The balances were as follows: Charity account £108.64; Instant Access account £188.39; Current account £1,042.75. 

16.3. The meeting approved payment of the Classic Marquees invoice in the sum of £450 including VAT.

16.4. The meeting approved payment of the EnviroLoo invoice in the sum of £85 including VAT. 

16.5. The meeting approved payment of the Clerk’s expenses in the sum of £41.67. 
16.6. The Current account balance at 16.2 is after taking the above payments into account. 
16.7. The Clerk had responded to MHDC on the application by the Plough and Harrow for further discretionary Business Rate Relief and indicated that Option B was the preferred choice of the majority of Councillors.
17. AOB (For Consideration At Next Meeting)

17.1. The Clerk will investigate with Don Hill the possibility of getting a key cut for the Clerk’s use.  This will enable the Clerk to access the Village Hall for meetings without having to collect Mike Skinner’s key and avoid any problems should he not be around when meetings are held. (Action Clerk)
17.2. The Clerk was requested to write to Cllr and Lizzie Mayner to thank them for their immense generosity in again putting forward Cherry Orchard to host the Coronation Jubilee celebrations on 9th June 2013.  (Action Clerk)
17.3. The meeting discussed the proposal for flashing lights to restrict vehicles speeding in local villages.  The proposal has been floated by Cllr Heather Jeavons of Newland PC.  Although superficially attractive the proposal could be problematic to implement and needs further investigation with the other proposed stakeholders, especially if GPC is being asked to put up money towards it.   It was agreed that the Chairman will write to Cllr Tom Wells about this. (Action Chairman) 
18. Date of Next Meeting


The next meeting will be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Monday 9th September 2013. 
.
J.A. Sommerville - Clerk                                                    Cllr Michael Huskinson - Chairman
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